
 

 

Mayor and Deputy Clerk 
Bingham Town Council 
 
 
Dear Cllr Stockwood and Jo, 
 
Re: Longstay car park plans, Bingham 
 
Happy New Year to you both. 
 
Further to my last correspondence to you regarding the Town Council’s plans to 
provide a longstay car park (July 2019), I am writing to request an update on 
your plans so that we might work collaboratively on the car park strategy for 
Bingham as a whole (with NCC colleagues also). As there are several RBC 
owned and operated car parks in Bingham it will be crucial that the car parks 
are run in a complementary way. As you are aware NCC are responsible for on 
street carparking and restrictions in relation to that too. 
 
You will know that the road from the Moorbridge Road hammerhead towards 
the Town Council owned land is now being delivered by the developer (Hoftons) 
and should be largely in place within a couple of months (save for the topcoat 
which will follow later). This, I am pleased to say, should facilitate the opening 
up of the access to your land. The developer may be able to connect to the 
Bingham Town Council land but needs to know quickly – otherwise, he’ll put in 
a kerb edge at the end of his boundary and will transfer the sliver of land back 
to RBC which we can transfer to Bingham Town Council when you are ready. 
We would be grateful if we can have permission to go on to Bingham Town 
Council land to join the road to your land (subject to this being feasible on site.) 
 
It would therefore be a good time to meet to discuss your progress regarding 
the planned car park on Town Council land and to ensure that we have a 
collective strategy in place in relation to long and short stay parking on and off 
road in Bingham to provide the best outcomes for residents, businesses and 
visitors, as well as confirming the connection of the road to the Town Council 
land. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you and will be able to put you in touch with the 
relevant officers at RBC to ensure that the plans come together smoothly. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Kath Marriott 
Chief Executive 
 
Cc Cllr Simon Robinson, Leader Rushcliffe Borough Council 
 Cllr Rob Inglis, Chairman Bingham Growth Board 

When telephoning, please ask for : Kath Marriott 

Telephone no :  0115 9148349 

Email: KMarriott@rushcliffe.gov.uk 

Date: 7 January 2021 
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